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REPORT BY THE MANAGER OF GRADING & RATING  

At the last Council meeting it was reported that the Grading Team were experiencing some difficulty in incorporating juniors into the new grading scale. It eventually transpired that this was due in part to bugs which had crept into the grading software. As soon as it became clear that it would not be possible to maintain the intended publication schedule a revised publication date of 10th August was announced, and this revised target was adhered to. This was a mixed blessing, as it meant that the effects of changes to the method of calculating junior grades received insufficient checking.

The reason for this change in the detail of calculation for juniors arose from a belief that including a smaller number of games, which will have been played over a shorter period, gives a more accurate reflection of a junior's strength that taking more games which inevitably span a period over which the player's true strength has been subject to greater change. Unfortunately the optimal number of games is likely to be a function of more factors that are available when the calculation is performed.

The publication of this first list caused considerable outcry regarding the junior grades. As a consequence a further modification was made to the method of calculation for the revised list published, as is customary, at the end of August. This also incorporated the correction of errors due to player misidentification or simple omission of results which had been brought to light by the original publication.

Regrettably, this revised list revealed a further bug in the program. The overseas results of Direct Members, which had not been processed in time for inclusion in the original list, were found to have been omitted from the calculation. Fortunately the error was quickly identified, and a second revised list correcting the error published within a week.

Queries have also been raised with me regarding the treatment of foreign players who play an occasional tournament in this country. At present they are treated as unknown and their opponents are graded according to the foreigners performance in that event. It is suggested that it would be more reasonable to adopt the same procedure as for foreign results of Direct Members, and use a conversion of the opponent's FIDE rating. I intend to review this policy in time to implement and change decided upon from the start of the 2010/11 grading season.
David Thomas

